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SPECIAL MEETING 
 

MINUTES 
 

PLUMBING AND PIPING WORK EXAMINING BOARD 
 

NOVEMBER 15, 2007 
 

The “Special Meeting” was called to order by Charles Appleby, Sr., Acting Chairperson at 10:00 a.m.  
in Room 17 of the State Office Building, 165 Capitol Avenue, Hartford, Connecticut 06106. 
 
 
Members Present:  Charles E. Appleby, Sr., Contractor, Acting Chairperson 

George C. Sima, Well Drilling Contractor 
James Piccoli, Contractor 
Christopher M. Bowman, Contractor 
John R. Damico, Journeyperson 
John R. Sullivan, Public Member 
Joyce Topshe, Public Member  
Melissa C. Sheffy, Public Member  

 
Member Absent:  Anthony Calandrino, Journeyperson 

Michael E. Cluney, Public Member  
 
Board Vacancies:  Two Journeypersons 
    One Public Member 
 
Board Counsel Present: None 
 
DCP Staff Present:  Jim McCann, Administrative Hearings Attorney 
    France Lee, Paralegal Specialist 
     
Public Present:  Timothy Kennedy 
    Beatrice Shea 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Plumbing and Piping Work Examining Board Minutes – November 15, 2007 
 

2

Note: The administrative functions of this Board are carried out by the Department of  
 Consumer Protection, Occupational and Professional Licensing Division.   
           For information contact Richard M. Hurlburt, Director at (860) 713-6135. 

 
Agency Website: www.ct.gov/dcp 
 
 
SWEARING-IN OF NEWLY APPOINTED BOARD MEMBER 
 
Appointment letter dated October 11, 2007 from the Honorable Governor M. Jodi Rell, concerning the  
appointment of Christopher M. Bowman as a member of the Plumbing and Piping Work Examining Board,  
as an Unlimited Contractor, in succession to Roger Stolting. 
 
Christopher M. Bowman was sworn-in by DCP Attorney Jim McCann. 
 
 
FORMAL ADMINISTRATIVE HEARING 
 
In the Matter of Timothy Kennedy  Docket No. 07-1105 
 
A Formal Administrative hearing was held on this matter on October 18, 2007 and the hearing was continued to 
a “Special Meeting” on Thursday, November 15, 2007 and continued to the Board’s next meeting on 
Thursday, December 20, 2007. 
 
 
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 12:45 p.m. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Nelson Leon 
Board Secretary 

 
 

The next regular meeting is scheduled for Thursday, December 20, 2007, at 9:30 A.M. in Room 117. 


